PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES – Nov. 9, 2011
Members Present: Fr. John, Karen Littleford, Lexe Volk, Cindy Livingston, Jim Rupp, Charmaine Owens, Lynette Drake

Members unable to attend: Mary Padgett, John Schmitz

Hannah Drake, Patrick White, Clare McCulla
The meeting opening with prayer led by Jim Rupp at 7:00pm.

Fr. John’s Report – 

The St. Hedwig Oktoberfest was good for the first time. Weather was a factor.  Made about $1500.  Plan to tie it in with EIU’s Family Weekend next year.

The stained glass windows are returning and the results are amazing.

The Andrew dinner was held here for the Effingham deanery on Nov.7th. It was a great evening with about 20 in attendance.

The Hedwig Haus still needs volunteers.  The Bishop stopped by when he was in town on the 7th and offered a house blessing.  At the present time there are 2 women and 5 children in residence.

Dec. 9th a one man show on St. John Vianney starring Leonardo di Filippis will be offered at the Newman Center.

Mon, Dec. 12th at the cathedral and every deanery a special prayer service will be held for those who have been harmed by the church.

Charmaine’s Report –

Reminder that our food drive for the Charleston Food Pantry is Nov. 12 & 13.  Discussion followed about doing this on a monthly basis.  Charmaine will call the Food Pantry to see what the biggest needs are.

Giving Tree will be up Nov. 26 & 27.  Names have been generated through the St. Vincent de Paul Society and calls are being made.

Deacon Jim’s Report –

Jim updated us on what he is active in this year.

Youth Report – Youth not in attendance

Old Business

St. Charles Feast dinner was a success.  Next year hall should be reserved day before and day of feast.

Parish Mission – Legacy of Faith set for the 1st week of Advent. Things are in order.

Next meeting – Advent Social – Thursday, Dec. 15th at Charmaine’s house.

Prayer leader for that meeting – Charmaine

Jan. prayer leader – Eva Higgins

